BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

HAWTHORNE-GREER - Lindsey Lauren was born in Chapleau, Ontario on May 15, 2001 at 3:09 a.m. Proud parents are Dan and Robin. Lindsey has two sets of grandparents, Brian and Margaret Hawthome of St-Timothee and Robert and Janice Greer of Hemmingford.

YKEMA - Alyssa Annie is happy to announce her early arrival on June 3, 2001, weighing 6 lbs. 11 oz. Her proud parents are Dana Lirette and Robert

DIED

BROWN, Olive Jean (née Hamilton) - 1911-2001. Passed away at the Huntingdon County Hospital, Huntingdon, Quebec on June 7, 2001. Wife of the late Charles Alexander Brown. She leaves her daughter Marilyn and her son-in-law Dean of Huntingdon, Quebec and her grandsons Craig and lan Empey of Kitchener, Ontario. No visitation. A private memorial service and interment of her ashes will be held at a later date. In lieu of flowers, donations in her memory to a charity of your choice would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home, 19 Lake St., Huntingdon, Quebec.

HENDERSON, John Mack - Died at the Lakeshore General Hospital on May 12, 2001 in his 86th year. Husband of Elsie Furey, father of Shirley and Robert. Also survived by 5 grandchildren and 3 great-grandchildren. Donations to the Diabetic Association would be appreciated by the family.

NIELSEN, Einer - Peacefully in Ormstown on Tuesday, June 5, 2001 at the age of eight-one. Son of the late Martin and Elna Nielsen of Denmark. Long time employee and friend of the Lloyd and Ruby Sproule family. Funeral service was held from the chapel of the McGerrigle Funeral Home, Inc., Ormstown on Thursday, June 7 at 1:30 p.m. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Centre d'Acceuil Ormstown would be appreciated.

ROY, Raymond - In Ormstown on June 11, 2001, aged 62, husband of Mérella Vaillancourt; also survived by his step-children Lyne, Josée and Benoît as well as his sisters Carmen (Jean Dumont), Lise (Herb Snow), his brother Denis (Monique Martin), his nieces, family and friends. A memorial service will be held on Saturday, June 11 at 2:00 p.m. at St-Malachie Church, Ormstown. Visitation at the church one hour before the service. In lieu of flowers donations to the Canadian Cancer Society would be appreciated. Arrangements entrusted to McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Thelma Brown wish to thank relatives, friends and neighbours, for their kind expressions of sympathy, calls, cards, flowers, food and donations made in her memory. A special thank-you to the Nurses and Doctors of the Anna Laberge Hospital for the excellent care given to her while she was a patient there. Thanks also, to the Georgetown Presbyterian Church Ladies Aid for preparing and serving the lunch at the Reception after her funeral. Please accept this as your personal thank-you.

Clifford & family

Woman killed in watercraft misnap

A 32-year-old St-Anicet woman died when her personal watercraft struck a steel post in Lac St-François on the afternoon of Thursday

According to an officer of the Haut-St-Laurent SQ, Nathalie Brunet tried to restart the motor of the craft after attaching the anchor cable. When the engine revved unexpectedly, seemingly because the cable became entangled with the vehicle's throttle, she was sitting sideways on the seat. The craft sped out of control and hit the post near the adjacent wharf. The accident occurred not far from the woman's home at 196 -146th Ave.

The victim was thrown into the water by the impact. Her husband pulled her from the lake and tried to revive her. When the ambulance arrived, she was taken to the Suroit Regional Hospital in Valleyfield where she was declared dead on arrival as a result of a broken back and possible internal hemorrhaging. A Coroner's inquest will be held, police said.

Identity confirmed

Meanwhile, police confirmed this week that the woman killed in a single-car accident last week in Hinchinbrooke was 39-year-old Chantal Dumas, co-owner of the Ormstown Golf Course. She died when her car struck a tree on the Gowan Road and burned. Police said she had swerved to avoid a deer. (PL/JT)

CARD OF THANKS

Heartfelt thank-you to the dedicated staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the great care they provided to our mother. Thank-you to Father Gabriel Clément. Thank-you to the members of the staff at the Ormstown's Centres du Haut-Laurent that took good care of our mother. Thank-you from the bottom of our hearts to everyone who through a personal gesture, thoughtfully shared our sorrow when our mother passed away. Please consider these thanks as personal especially so if we have not reached you otherwise.

Madeleine Chabot's family

The family, sister and brothers of the late Allister "AI" Quimet would like to thank family, neighbors and friends for the sympathy shown to them at the time of his death. A sin-cere "thank-you" to the nurses and staff of The Franklin County Nursing Home in Malone, N.Y., for their loving care and kindness to him. Thank-you for the masses, donations, flowers, food, cards and your many acts of sympathy. The Ouimet Family

The families of the late Natalie (nee Tesch) and Brent Pringle wish to express their deepest appreciation and gratitude to the many people who surrounded us with their words and acts of sympathy and encouragement, and who honoured our departed children with their presence, during these sad and difficult times. Our thanks go out to the 325 Air Cadet Squadron, the St. John Ambulance, the Canadian Legion, members of the Canadian Forces, the piper and bugler, all who paid special tribute to them at their final farewell. Sincere thanks to friends, relatives, neighbors, fellow workers from Morrisburg, Cornwall and Montreal, and the many others who came to express their sympathy, with their prayers, cards, flowers, memorial donations, telephone calls, food and offers of assistance, at the time and in the weeks that have followed. We thank all those who came with their words of remembrance of Natalie and Brent, and who told us of how their lives were touched and affected by them, leaving a living legacy. Special thanks are offered to the Reverend Dr. Fred Rennie, the Reverend Susan Estabrooks, the Wilson Funeral Home, Nelson Weippert, Malcolm MacPherson, Scott MacPherson, Larry Cluff and the Huntingdon Fire Department Volunteers and Bill Macdonald for their acts of kindness and their sharing of our bereavement at services held in Cornwall and Huntingdon. Our families owe a deep and lasting debt of gratitude to all of you.

Osborne, Jean, Laurie (Donnie) & Kevin Pringle Doug, Audrey & Lucy Tesch

Graduation



At the McGill Spring Convocation, Laura was awarded a post-graduate Diploma in Management with a concentration in Leadership.

Laura is the daughter of Bruce and Jeanne Smith of Huntingdon.

> Congratulations Laura, from Mom, Dad, & Robert

Graduation



Stephen Ronald Taylor

Recently graduated from the University of Alberta, Stephen received his diploma in teaching on June 5, 2001 in Edmonton, Alberta. Stephen is the son of Harold and licen Taylor of Huntingdon.

> Congratulations Son - Mom & Dad

H23.3mt3003